
In our Home we make sure that our residents are able to do things 
they enjoy most. Engaging our residents in meaningful activities 

improved their physical and mental wellbeing
Through time and effort, we are aware the songs and activities will 
turn the “light switch on”and bring back memories they have long 

forgotten and eager to talk about.
Maria our activities co-ordinator/facilitator has solely thought of 
and seen through original heartwarming events which has reach 

out to all our residents including those touch by different 
milestones of dementia. 

Care Activities Co-Ordinator/Facilitator of the Year Nomination 



MARIA’S BIOGRAPHY

• I Started February 2020

• I was nervous as I have no 
experienced in this role. 

• My job is sometimes challenging but 
always rewarding. 

• I love to make the events inclusive for 
all.



This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under CC BY-NC-ND

Full Description Of The Activities: 

Maria started to play the usual, games, arts, and crafts etc and 
helping the residents.
 She began thinking of things the residents had spoken to her 
about, things they use to do or things they would love to do 
and started planning. She also thought about things like if it 
was her parents what would she like them to do, just because 
someone is of a certain age or has dementia or limited 
mobility it shouldn’t stop them doing exciting and fun things.
Once a week She put on a social evening which is normally 
themed, we have music playing and the residents generally 
have a great evening singing and dancing with each other and 
members of staff which triggers fond memories from past 
eras, and everyone love these evenings as much as the 
residents. 
Thinking outside the box of activities such as : Cultural day,
Themed Thursday, Fresh fruit Friday – non-alcoholic cocktails 
and smoothies. Please see below slides for more evidence 
that Maria has implemented, developed and maintained. 
Everyone is astounded at the different ideas that Maria comes 
up with. It's not only to the benefit of the residents  but uplift 
the staff team and relatives.

https://www.deviantart.com/laysa/art/Best-wishes-for-women-788709696
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/


As part of our activities, we aim to provide each residents wishes in a 
PERSON-CENTERED WAY. We talked about their recollection of early 
memories and tried to ensure they are still able to experience and 
enjoy the things they once loved. In recent years we have been able to 
grant many of these wishes for e.g. Our resident D.S used to play guitar 
so Maria, our activities coordinator, arranged for a guitar to be brought 
in and for him to play to the residents in our Dudbrook’s Talent Show.
M.S who once starred in a film, wished for all to watch the film to see 
her perform which was later mentioned in our newsletter. I.J spoke 
about how she cycled to work for many years, Maria has arranged a 
trip to special cycle club that has adapted cycles for every means which 
I.J able to attend and thoroughly enjoy the experience. R.H spoke 
about how he loved to fly a kite at the beach when he was a child, this 
became possible for him again when we hired a beach hut and took a 
kite which R.H flew along the beach. M.S that used to be ballroom 
champion dancers, so Maria arranged for a ballroom dancers to come 
and perform with the residents and dance with M.S and other 
residents. Even residents are unable to dance thoroughly enjoy the 
afternoon. Listening to music and watching the dancers. N.P used to 
play the violin so Maria invited his son to come to perform with his 
violin for our residents and others. 

This is all achieved in the last twelve months. 

We are continuously asking …

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under CC BY-NC-ND

https://www.deviantart.com/laysa/art/Best-wishes-for-women-788709696
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/


Our regular activities at Dudbrook Hall:

• Pamper afternoons; Nails, 

• Exercise classes

• Themed Thursdays

• Games, Puzzles & Quizzes; Bingos, Dominos, 

scrabble

• Singing & Dancing

• Arts & Crafts; Colouring, 

Special activities/events at Dudbrook Hall:

• Shopping trips

• Awareness weeks (dementia)

• National holidays; Halloween, Christmas, Valentine’s Day

• Cake making

• Live singers

• Tea with ponies

• Food tasting 

• Church service

• Garden centre visit

• Employee Appreciation Day

• Pub lunches

• Summer Fetes

• Pen pals

• ‘Taste of’ (different cuisines) evenings

• Beach trips

• Traditional pie & mash

• Father & Mother’s Day

• Gentlemen’s club

• Queen’s Jubilee

• Sports Day

• Wimbledon 
• And many more…



ACITIVITIES EVIDENCE 

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under CC BY-NC

https://freepngimg.com/png/31555-gladiolus-transparent-background
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc/3.0/


Dementia 
Awareness Week

Holding hands together, Dudbrook 
Hall Care Home continues to focus 
on all we can do to support people 
living with dementia and their 
families.

Remembering this week in the 
year is very special event for us. 



Dementia Awareness Week



Dudbrook Choir celebrating Dementia awareness week: the 
choir consisted of residents, staff and relatives. May 2023



Valentine’s Day
The supreme happiness of life is the conviction 
that we are LOVED. 



Queen’s Jubilee



Church Service



This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under CC BY-SA-NC

Easter Weekend

Our residents made 
easter bonnets and 
eggs to celebrate the 
easter.

https://www.vanndigital.com/doggiediamonds-asks-did-celebrate-easter/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-sa/3.0/


Olympic/Sport’s Day

A days of sports with our residents to boosts their 
mental health/mood, reduce stress levels and increase 
mental function. 



St. 
Patrick’s Day 
Celebration



St. George’s Day 
Celebration



Happy Earth Day
Be the Change you wish to see in this world



Pancake’s Day



King’s Coronation



King’s Coronotion



Mother’s Day Special



FATHER’S 
DAY 
SPECIAL



Pamper Afternoon

A day of pampering 
totally brings back 
that youthful glow 
of our residents 



Our residents have a time 
to dress up and put their 

hats on. Staff and our 
director participated and 

did the race for the 
residents☺

Ladies’ races Day



This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under CC BY

Gardening  with Residents

The love of gardening is a seed once sown that never dies.

https://www.freeimageslive.co.uk/free_stock_image/woodland-flowers-easter-jpg
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/3.0/




Halloween Celebration



Remembrance Day

There are no goodbye for us. Wherever you 
are, you will always be in our HEART.



Holding hands during pandemic

“ We are in this together – and we will get 
through this, TOGETHER “



Festive Season

This are hand made by our 
residents and staff, working 
together to bring the festive 
season feeling especially during 
the pandemic.



Games, Puzzles & Quizzes, Bingos, 
Dominos, Scrabble, Arts and 
Crafts and Colouring.



Pizza Making



• Exercise and Yoga Classes



Residents and staff 
showcasing their talents 



Maria believe those with a memory-
related illness like dementia or 
Alzheimer’s who come from an 
agricultural background may find that 
horses and donkeys can trigger 
memories in a positive way, which 
can ultimately help carers better 
connect with those they're assisting.

• Tea with ponies



A day with alpacas 



“ Our Baby Toddler Group “. As 

what Maria said Toddler 

interaction is reverse dementia 

in the elderly. This is held 

monthly in the home.



Dudbrook Hall's Culture Day
Today we celebrated the different cultures in our home. By 
showing off our beautiful clothes, listening to music, 
showing off our dances and sharing our foods and drinks. 
It's been such an amazing afternoon for our residents and 
staff.
Thank you to Maria for her great idea bringing everyone 
together acknowledge these cultural differences, empower 
all through inclusivity and value others. Organizing such a 
beautiful afternoon and all the staff that participated and 
helped make today so special for everyone. 

Video: please play☺



Dudbrook’s Culture Day



Dudbrook’s Culture Day



Singing and Dancing



Dog Show and Petting zoo Day



Special Celebration



Residents Wishes

Maria created a wish tree for our residents to write 
one special wish which our team work hard to fullfill. 
• Beach trip
• Shopping trip
• Having traditional Pie and Mash
• Having a violinist.
• To see and watch enlightened Christmas light at 

highlands park.
• To have his own Pub.
• Classic car show
• Ballroom dancing
• And so on….

Every dream fulfilled ,Begins 
with a simple wish ☺



Residents Wishes: Trip to beach hut ☺



•Resident Wishes : 
Ballroom Dancing ☺



• Resident wishes : 

Flying kite ☺

Video: Please 
play☺



Resident wishes:      

Afternoon Tea at the London Routemaster Bus   



Residents Wishes:  Cycling



Residents wishes



Residents wishes



Themed 
Thursdays

Maria created this event for our 
residents to experience and embrace 
the different cultures through their 
traditional food and music:  
• Italian

• Jamaican

• Chinese

• Mediterranean

• Best of British

• Greek

• Spanish

• Indian

• Turkish

• Cheese and wine and many mores …



• Themed Thursday :

• Bollywood Night



• Themed Thursday

Cheese and wine night

Spanish night



• Themed Thursday

Chinese and  Indian Night



• Themed Thursday

Jamaican night



Themed Thursday
Pizza ( Italian night )
Greek night



Themed Thursday
Best of British



Themed Thursday:
Country and Western Night



Future Events that Maria has arranged in the next few weeks



• PLEASE VISIT OUR 
FACEBOOK PAGE FOR MORE 
EVIDENCE:

• ST MICHAELSHOMES LTD –
HOWARD LODGE AND 
DUDBROOK HALL CARE 
CENTRES 

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under CC BY-NC

https://freepngimg.com/png/31555-gladiolus-transparent-background
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc/3.0/


ACTIVITIES REVIEWS









1153190

Dudbrook Hall 
(Brentwood, 
CM14 5TQ)

11 May 2023 23 May 2023 5.0 Update Response

Review: It's been a while since I put on a review, my mum has been in Dudbrook Hall for 19 months.
The care that she gets from the management and staff is excellent, they are all the most caring people. Dudbrook Hall has that family feeling as 
soon you enter the building, they are always happy to make you a drink and have a chat. They have an excellent activity coordinator, who 
arranges many different activities in Dudbrook Hall to entertain and stimulate the residents. I went in to see Mum she was having a foot spa, 
done by staff which she enjoyed. Thank you to all at Dudbrook for all your excellent care, you are all amazing.

Overall Experience
Facilities

Care / Support
Cleanliness

Treated with Dignity
Food & Drink

Staff
Activities

Management
Safety / Security

Rooms
Value for Money

Submitted by: Bev B (Daughter of Resident/Service User)
Reviewer Full Name (not displayed): Bev Buckingham
Submission Method: Website Submission

https://www.carehome.co.uk/stats/_review_response.cfm/id/57903/showgroupdetails/yes?reply_action=Update&reviewid=1153190


1169942

Dudbrook Hall 
(Brentwood, 
CM14 5TQ)

13 Jun 2023 23 Jun 2023 5.0 Update Response

Review: My Dad has been at Dudbrook Hall since January this year and, like most, I was naturally apprehensive about my dad going into full-
time residential care.
Five months later and I couldn’t be happier with the care provided by Dudbrook. The home is always clean and accessible (which isn’t always 
the case with other care homes).
However, without a doubt, the best thing about this home is the wonderful staff. They are so attentive and caring but most of all they make 
what could be a difficult situation fun! This is not easy to do but clearly, the mantra of this wonderful place is, if the staff are happy there is a 
good chance the residents will be too! There is always a great buzz and music being played which is exactly how it should be!
Thanks so much for taking such good care of my dad!

Overall Experience
Facilities

Care / Support
Cleanliness

Treated with Dignity
Food & Drink

Staff
Activities

Management
Safety / Security

Rooms
Value for Money

Submitted by: Sam T (Son of Resident/Service User)

https://www.carehome.co.uk/stats/_review_response.cfm/id/57903/showgroupdetails/yes?reply_action=Update&reviewid=1169942


1172358

Dudbrook Hall 
(Brentwood, 
CM14 5TQ)

17 Jun 2023 30 Jun 2023 5.0 Update Response

Review: Staff are always friendly and attentive but never invasive. Nothing is too much trouble and will always accommodate the needs of 
their residents and relatives and visitors.
Entertainment is always varied and is catered for each individual's needs which is relevant to my friend's needs as she is nonverbal but likes 
to participate in these activities.
My friend is always clean and very well looked after. Staff are always on hand to assist if she needs anything done and is always approachable 
any time of day.

Overall Experience
Facilities

Care / Support
Cleanliness

Treated with Dignity
Food & Drink

Staff
Activities

Management
Safety / Security

Rooms
Value for Money

Submitted by: K M (Friend of Resident/Service User)
Reviewer Full Name (not displayed): Kenneth Mac
Submission Method: Website Submission

https://www.carehome.co.uk/stats/_review_response.cfm/id/57903/showgroupdetails/yes?reply_action=Update&reviewid=1172358


THANK YOU LETTERS FROM FAMILIES

9th Jan 2022

‘Dear Manager!

I enjoy coming into Dudbrook Hall once per month to lead a church service with the residents 

and their families. Maria is always very welcome and encouraging. Over the year it has been 

good to celebrate Harvest Festival and Christmas with everyone. 

I look forwards to visiting Dudbrook monthly in 2022’  - Rev J.H.

25/09/20

“I Just wanted to a drop a short note to express my sincere thanks to the staff at Dudbrook 

Hall…

I know that Dad absolutely loved his time with you. It’s the little things that make the 

difference. Sorting his can of John Smiths every day. The games of hide and seek with the 

cheese and onion crisps with the cleaner. The football banter with the sports fan. The chef 

bringing food to his room. He really enjoyed the activities, the social interaction and the 

food. And not to mention the kisses and cuddles!!” – G.R



07/2021

“Dear Dudbrook Staff

One day when we were in the Pod, Uncle David 
said, “I know I’ve made the right decision’..

He enjoyed the company; having his creamed 
applied; Doom Bar and Famous Grouse and all the 
entertainment. He spoke so warmly about the 
music on St. Patrick's night and was delighted to 
be called upon to play his harmonica. 

Thank you all for your patience and kindness and 
for making his last year such a happy one” – A.S



Activity related questions
Very 

Satisfied 

Fairly 

Satisfied 

Neither Satisfied or 

Dissatisfied 
Fairly Dissatisfied Very Dissatisfied N/a

A
How satisfied are you with the activities on 

offer? 
12 2

B
How satisfied are you with events organised by 

the home? 
13 1

C
How satisfied are you with the activity Team at 

the Home?
14

D
Is there any activity or event you would like to 

see put on by the home? Please write it here

more things such as animal’s visits as my loved one would like sit there and look a cat or something 

Totals 39 3 0 0 0 0

Dudbrook Hall

Annual Quality Assurance Report 2023



ACTIVITIES – INSPECTION REPORT 29 NOV 2017

Activities and events were organized which reflected people’s choices and interests.
People were asked for their opinion, and this used to provide opportunities for
meaningful engagement.

The management team and provider showed a commitment to providing good quality
care and seeking ways to continuously improve the service.

The positive values of kindness, empathy, respect and person-centeredness were shared
by staff and management and were put in practice.

Staff felt well supported by the manager and provider and appreciated their hands-on
approach which created a strong sense of teamwork.

People, relatives and staff were all included in the running of the service. Their opinion
was actively sought and acted upon to drive improvements.

The service employed an activities staff member who was held in high regard by people
and their relatives. The activities staff took a person-centered approach when planning
activities, seeking people’s opinions of what they would like to do. This meant that
people were supported to engage in a range of activities and interests that were
meaningful to them. One person told us “At resident’s meetings they ask us to give our
assessment and most of what we say is done; we have a men’s group now and we can
discuss what happened in the war”. We saw that the service was committed to
supporting people’s interests in the fullest sense. For example, where it had been noted
that the men had enjoyed discussing the war, the service organized a day trip out to
Duxford War Museum.



The noticeboard in the foyer displayed lots of information for people on 
upcoming events and activities. We saw the service organized weekly events 
such as a cheese and wine evening, a drinks night and a gentleman’s club. On 
the day of inspection, a singer visited the service in the afternoon. This even 
was extremely well attended with 33 people watching and participating. We 
observed that this was a sustained and enjoyable entertainment event with 
many of the staff joining in, dancing and holding hands with people. Some 
people had musical instruments to join in and there was lots of laughter and a 
few tears as songs brought back memories for people. Staff were extremely 
enthusiastic and empathetic throughout. Feedback on the activity included “it 
was fantastic”. And “Been really great,” And, “Was great, everybody partying.”

• Links with the local community including local churches, meant that people’s 
social and spiritual needs were met. A visitor from the Catholic church society 
told us, “There are eight of us who visit, I bring my dog, someone else plays 
chess and we go round and talk to the residents, they seem to enjoy us 
coming”. 

• Good communication practices were in place with lots of information 
displayed throughout the home for people and relatives sharing news, updates 
and upcoming events. Suggestion boxes were in place so that people and 
relatives could share their views and opinions. We were advised that the 
service emailed or posted information about activities to people’s relatives so 
that they could join in if they chose. The activities coordinator told us “For 
Christmas I am getting together a staff choir and the residents will join in, and 
we have some family members too; we’ve got uniforms and calling ourselves 
the Dudbrook Nutcrackers.” The service produced a comprehensive monthly 
newsletter which shared photos and stories and updates about the service, 
including the plans and progress of building work for the new orangery. 
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